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Thank you to parents and carers for your support in attending Parent/Carers
Evenings this week – this time to talk to teachers about your child(ren)’s 
progress is always really valuable.  It also meant we had a great turnout for 
the Book Fair, which will result in more books for school as well!

A reminder that we politely request that children bring healthy snacks in for 
break-time – for example fruit, vegetables, crackers, cheese.  

Tickets for the Workie’s Charity Night are on sale at the office – please 
support this fundraiser for our school.  Halloween Disco tickets also on sale!



Nursery Stay and Play
On Tuesday, Nursery children welcomed their adults to come and join in with their 
learning and enjoyed a session with James Lofthouse and making playdough. It was 
lovely to see the children share their excitement and building positive relationships 
with our new families. 



Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility 
Please can parents avoid walking through the school car park with children as this is a 
health and safety concern.  We are also aware of the issues with the gate opening 
times causing crowding on the public footpath which we will endeavor to improve on. 

Just a friendly reminder about parental conduct around our school; we love seeing 
you everyday but have been made aware of some unkind comments being made 
within earshot of children between adults.  We would like to work together to ensure 
that our playground is a safe place at all times.

All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S responsibility. 
Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage. 
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email: dsl@applegarth.n-
yorks.sch.uk

SAFEGUARDING NOTICES

IMPORTANT – We are a ‘NO NUTS’ school due to several children 
having severe allergies.  Please check ingredients carefully and do not 
send in snacks/lunchbox items that contain nuts.  

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@Applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk


The winner of this week’s Golden Welly Award is Rosie! 

Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Al-Ameen

Mr Whiteley Ava Dhruva

Mrs Crossley Albie Everly

Mrs Mitchell Teddy Beatrice

Mrs Hughes Kobie Alex

Mrs Cross Mali Riley

Mrs Slinger Advika Amelia-Rose

Mr Edwards Piper Daniel

Mrs Jones Lily Eleanor

Miss Mutch Emily Max

Awards



Attendance w/b 30th September

We have noticed a dip in our school attendance recently. This is due
to a number of factors but one area we have noticed that it could
be improved is around the number of late marks issued.

A reminder that the school gates are opened at 8:40am each
morning. School STARTS at 8:50am. It is important that your
child/ren are though the gate by 8:50am and are at school on time
each day. Children in each class start work from the moment they
enter the classroom and it is important that from a safeguarding
perspective that all staff are in the right place at the right time too.
If you are late, this becomes lost learning time which can make
further lessons more challenging. Please note that arrival after
8.50am is a late mark and after the close of registration (9.05am) is
classed as an unauthorised absence. If your child receives either of
these marks, your child/ren’s attendance will be affected.
If you have any concerns or issues about getting to school on time,
please contact your child’s teacher in the first instance.



Lost Property

Thank you for checking the lost property during the Parent/Carers
Evenings and reclaiming misplaced items.  

We will now add the unclaimed uniform to our pre-loved rail. 

There are still a number of coats and shoes which have not been 
claimed. Please have a look at the photo below to see if any of them 
belong to your child(ren). We will keep them until half term and then 
any unclaimed items will be donated to one of the charity shops. 





ASDA Cashpot for Schools

Please support our ASDA 
Cashpot for Schools appeal.  

It is really easy to access on 
your ASDA Rewards app 
and a great way for us to 
raise money for our school.  

There are only 6 weeks left 
of the appeal so please help 
while you can!



A reminder to sign up to the School Gateway App (all classes INCLUDING
NURSERY) if you have not done so already. It has everything you need all in
one place. Staff use the app too, and have found it simple and incredibly
useful. As I have mentioned, it saves the school hundreds of pounds a year if
you sign up because we don’t get charged for app notifications (but we do
for texts). There are still some people left to sign up- please do so as soon
as you can. If you need any technical support, we are happy to help you in
person at school.

School Gateway keeps links to external sites for
parents’ evening and wraparound care in one place. It
saves you having to use a browser to log into ParentPay
too.

School Gateway App

Kate Maxwell



School Calendar

2024/2025 Academic Year
Event Class/Phase Location Date and Time

Reception 
New Starters 
2025 Open 
Event

Reception 
New 
Starter 
Parents

Applegarth Primary School Monday 14th October 3:30-
5:00pm
Wednesday 23rd October 
3:30-5:30pm
Tuesday 12th November 
9:15-10:30am
Wednesday 20th November 
9:15-10:30am

Harvest 
Festival

Whole 
School

All Saints Church Thursday 24th October, 
10am

PTA 
Halloween 
Disco

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Thursday 24th October
Nursery, Reception & KS1 
5:00pm- 6:00pm
KS2 6:15pm – 7:15pm

Break up Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Thursday 24th October

Staff Training 
Day

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 25th October

Workies 
BeeGees
School 
Fundraiser

Parents/ 
Carers
/Friends

The Workies, Northallerton 
Working Man’s Club

Saturday 2nd November

School Re-
opens

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Monday 4th November

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/event-calendar/


School Calendar

2024/2025 Academic Year
Event Class/Phase Location Date and Time

School 
Photographs

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Thursday 7th November 

Children in 
Need- Wear 
Something 
Spotty/ 
Pudsey

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 15th November 

PTA 
Christmas Fair

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Saturday 30th November

Key Stage 2 
Carol Concert 

Years 3 - 6 All Saints Church
TBC

Wednesday 4th December
10:00am – 11:00am

Key Stage 1 
Nativity

Years 1 & 2 Applegarth Primary School Monday 9th December
6:00pm – 7:00pm
Tuesday 10th December 
10:00am – 11:00am

Key Stage 2 
Panto

Years 3 - 6 Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 10th December 
6:00pm – 7:00pm
Thursday 12th December
6:00pm – 7:00pm

Reception and 
KS1 Theatre 
Visit 

Reception
Year 1
Year 2

ARC Stockton Arts Centre Thursday 12th December

Reception 
Nativity

Reception Methodist Church, 
Northallerton

Tuesday 17th December
10:00am – 11:00am

Christmas 
Jumper Day

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 18th

December 

Christmas 
Dinner

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 18th

December

Break up Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 20th December

Staff Training 
Day

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Monday 6th January

School Re-
opens

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 7th January

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/event-calendar/












Workies Charity Night 
 

 

Saturday 2nd November 
In aid of Applegarth school 

Tickets £6 

Available now!! 












